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Principal’s Message 
 

 

It’s hard to believe, but we are already halfway through May, and into the last six weeks of the school year. This is the 
toughest time for students, as the weather improves, and it’s hard to be inside all day, but hard work pays off and may 
mean the difference between passing or failing a course. Keep working hard and sprint through the end of the year. 
Attendance is especially important at this time of year. Please encourage your child to be here and put in a good 
effort. 

Just a reminder that not all graduation events are sponsored by the school. School-sponsored events are upcoming – 
the Grad Barbeque on June 7th, the Cap and Gown on June 21st, and the Grad Ball and Promenade on June 22nd. Other 
events such as “grad kidnapping”, “grad campout”, and the “after grad party” are not sponsored by the school and do 
not have school supervision, and also may not have adult supervision whatsoever. Please speak to your child about 
being responsible and safe if allowing them to participate in these events. 

It has come to our attention that there are some “hard drugs” being shared at parties during the weekend. Please speak 
to your child about the dangers of these drugs and consider whether it is safe for them to attend unsupervised 
gatherings. 

The second and third weeks of June are Provincial and in-class assessments. Students are required to be in school 
until Thursday, June 20th. The last week of school – June 24th-27th will be days for students to complete any missing 
assignments or to improve their marks. 

Upcoming Dates: 

May 14 - 16 District Awards 

May 20 Victoria Day (no school) 

May 22 Quesnel Youth Travel Club Central Europe 2025 Meeting @ 6:30 p.m. CSS Library  

May 27 PAC Meeting @ 6:30 p.m. CSS Library 

May 30 Quesnel Youth Travel Club Greece 2024 Meeting @ 6:30 p.m. CSS Library  

June 3 NI Day (no school) 

June 7 Grad BBQ & Fun Fair Afternoon 

June 13 Quesnel Youth Travel Club Meeting @ 6:30 p.m. CSS Library  

June 18 Athletic Awards @ 6:30 pm CSS Theatre 

June 10 - 14 Provincial Assessments / Non-Interruption Week 

June 17 - 20 Classes in session / In-Class Assessments 

June 20 Last day of regular classes. Grad Rehearsal @ 3 pm West Fraser Centre. 

June 21 Grad Cap & Gown. National Indigenous Peoples Day 

June 22 Grad Ball/Promenade 

June 24 - 27 Project Completion Days 

June 27  Academic Awards @ 7 pm in CSS Gym 

June 28 Administrative Day (no school) 

  

  

  



 
 

 
Monday May 27th @ 6:30— In the CSS library 

We look forward to welcoming new parents to our PAC. Meetings are generally 30 
minutes or less.  









NEWS & EVENTS 
 

DISTRICT AWARDS  

Our District Awards event is happening May 14-16.   Setup for the event is May 14
th

 

and the Event is May 15
th

. Open house for parents/guardians etc. is on May 16
th

 

between 8:30 - 11:30 am.  

 

TERM 3 LEARNING UPDATES 

Term 3 learning updates (report cards) and Graduation Status Updates were 

distributed to students on April 29th.  Learning updates have also been posted to 

the parent portal. 

 

SNAPCHAT, NETFLIX & TIKTOK BLOCKED FROM DISTRICT NETWORK 

The Quesnel School District has decided to block Snapchat and Netflix from the 

district network. This decision was made due to the drain on the bandwidth, the fact 

that Snapchat is not an educational tool and Netflix not being licensed for use in 

schools. The Snapchat and Netflix platforms will not be accessible through the 

district network for devices plugged into the network or connected to the 

secure/public WIFI. The only way to access Snapchat and Netflix at a district site will 

be by using a personal data plan which may result in an increased cost to 

individuals. This became effective April 15, 2024. TikTok was blocked from the 

district network on May 23, 2023 due to the security risk to personal information 

and the drain on the bandwidth. 

 

YEARBOOKS 

For those students who have already pre-paid for their yearbooks, great! We only 

have a few left so bring your $50 cash or cheque to the office as soon as possible. 
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NEWS & EVENTS 
 

GRAD ASSESSMENTS - June 10—14, 2024 

During this assessment period, various classes will write Numeracy 10 and Literacy 10 as indicated in the 

schedule below. We have also scheduled Literacy 10/Numeracy 10/Literacy 12  make-up sessions for any 

grade 12 students missing these assessments for graduation. There is a signup sheet in the office for 

anyone who would like to pre-write or re-write Literacy 12 on June 11. Scores from the April assessments 

will be posted across from the Career Centre door once they have been released . Students are permitted 

to write assessments up to 3 times in order to better their score.   

Please note the following: 

 If your student misses their in-class assessment, the only make-up opportunity is Thurs, June 13 (8:30 – 

12:30 pm in Room 302). 

 Students are permitted 3 hours to write their assessment. If your student is writing an afternoon 

assessment, they may not be finished writing until 3:30 pm so they may need to find an alternate way 

home if they ride a bus. 

 All classes/blocks will run as normal, so if your student is not writing an assessment (s), they are 

expected to be in class. If your student finishes their assessment early, they are expected to go  to their 

regular class or the library/Career Centre—no hallway wondering. 



NEWS & EVENTS 
 

CREDITS FOR GRADUATION 

Worried about not having enough credits to graduate in June? Students must have 

completed 80 credits as well as all Ministry assessments in order to participate in all 

graduation events.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STUDENT TRANSCRIPT SERVICE 

Are you planning to go to post-secondary college or university? You MUST use the 

provincial STUDENT TRANSCRIPT SERVICE to send transcripts, unless 

otherwise noted by the post secondary institution.  

You can easily send colleges and universities your transcript. 

Please go to the Student Transcript Service  

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/education-training/k-12/support/transcripts-

and-certificates 

You will need to register for a BCeID first and then register to send your transcripts. 

Your PEN (Provincial Education Number) is on the left hand corner of your report 

card or you can call or visit the office for your PEN number. Please see the next page  

for step-by-step instructions. 

 

 

https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/education-training/k-12/support/transcripts-and-certificates
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/education-training/k-12/support/transcripts-and-certificates


POST-SECONDARY APPLICATION PROCESS - BC & ALBERTA 
 

For students wanting to apply to any post secondary institution 

in BC, they can access this through educationplannerbc.ca 

For students wanting to apply to any post secondary institution in Alberta, access this 

through applyalberta.ca 

Students can access counsellor support for applying to college or university every 

Friday during the morning Study Block in room 207 with Ms Pelchat. 

https://www.educationplannerbc.ca/
https://www.applyalberta.ca/


NEWS & EVENTS 
 

 

INTRAMURALS UPDATE 

Congratulations to the Danburry Trashers for winning the Correlieu Cup in our 
Intramural Floor Hockey Championship!  
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Most sportsmanlike team went to "Big Rigs" and they received the Brian Cullinane 
Memorial Trophy.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



NEWS & EVENTS 
 

 

MVP went to Hunter James for his acrobatic goaltending on a short notice position 
change.  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Last Intramural Championship will step away from athletics to embrace the 
cognitive. "The Great Brain Freeze" trivia challenge will be held May 22nd in the 
theatre. There will be teams of 5 people and you must have a trivia themed team 
name!! 
 

ATHLETICS UPDATE 

Zone championships are coming soon for Golf and Track and field and will be held 
in Prince George. 
 
Our Ultimate team will be our zone representative again this year at Provincial 
Championships in Kamloops. 
 

 



NEWS & EVENTS 
 

 

Track and Field season is well under way! With the early snow melt we were able to get out 
on the track at the beginning of April! Athletes have been working hard in their jumping, 
running and throwing events. On April 23 and 24 we hosted our fourth annual Icebreaker 
Track Meet. This meet brings together Special Olympic athletes, QJS athletes and Correlieu 
athletes. Out event is one of a kind that sees athletes of all abilities competing with and 
against each other, following the Special O model – everyone does everything, meaning that 
throwers sprinted and runners threw. The meet wrapped up with many ribbons, pizza and 
lots of group bonding. Thanks to all the volunteers who came out to support the event. Here 
are the team pictures. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On May 4 and 5, 19 Correlieu and 7 QJS athletes journeyed to Prince George to compete in 
the Sub-Zero Meet. Luckily, it was not subzero, as the weather was in fine form. So were the 
athletes! Many of our athletes came home with ribbons, medals and personal bests! They 
even stepped up and took part in a fun 4x400m relay at the end of the meet. This is a 
grueling race and athletes are always encouraged to leave it all on the track. Well done team! 

Next up is the North Central Zones Meet in Prince George on May 15 and 16. This is the 

meet that we have been training for! Good luck to all the athletes as they compete for their 

personal bests and a chance to represent Correlieu at Provincials.  

 
 

 



Pictures from last week’s field trip to Lightning Creek organized by our Careers 

Department. Students participated in hands-on activities related to careers in forestry 

and natural resources. 



Our Careers Department has organized a Gibraltar Mine Tour for Thursday, May 23. 
The tour, sponsored by Minerals Education, will be from 8:30 a.m. until 3 p.m. 
Students will arrive back at CSS at 4:30 p.m. If your student is interested, please have 
them pickup a permission form from Mr. Runge or Ms. MacFarlane. 

Pictures from a previous 
trip to Gibraltar 





Noe19 

https://www150.statcan.gc.ca/n1/pub/75-006-x/2017001/article/14824-eng.htm#n19




Mandatory Greece Meeting on Thursday, May 30th @ 6:30 p.m. in  the  

CSS Library. If you can’t make it, you need to see Ms. Kinloch! 









NEWS & EVENTS 
 

 
 
STAY HOME WHEN SICK 
 

 

If your student is feeling unwell, please ensure they stay home. Please see the BC 

Centre for Disease Control (BCCDC) website http://www.bccdc.ca/resource-gallery/

Documents/Guidelines%20and%20Forms/Guidelines%20and%20Manuals/Epid/CD%

20Manual/Chapter%201%20-%20CDC/COVID19-self-isolation-post-testing.pdf for 

what to do if you have COVID-19 symptoms. As per the BCCDC website, as of 

November 17, 2022, people who test positive for COVID-19 should stay home until 

their fever has resolved and they feel well enough to participate in daily activities. 

Thank-you for helping us keep our school healthy!  

 

LIKE THESE FACEBOOK PAGES TO STAY UP-TO-DATE 

There are a few Facebook pages that students/parents/guardians can follow that are 

updated regularly: 

Correlieu Secondary School 

https://www.facebook.com/people/Correlieu-Secondary-School/100057637201475/ 

 

School District # 28 

https://www.facebook.com/schooldistrict28 

 

School District # 28 Transportation  

https://www.facebook.com/SD28Transportation 

If your child is a bus student, please check the School District #28 Transportation 

Facebook page regularly as this is where you can find information regarding bus 

cancellations and bus delays. If you child is no longer requiring bussing, please 

call the Transportation Department at 250-992-8361 to open up spaces for 

students that do require bussing this year.  

 

 

 

http://www.bccdc.ca/resource-gallery/Documents/Guidelines%20and%20Forms/Guidelines%20and%20Manuals/Epid/CD%20Manual/Chapter%201%20-%20CDC/COVID19-self-isolation-post-testing.pdf
http://www.bccdc.ca/resource-gallery/Documents/Guidelines%20and%20Forms/Guidelines%20and%20Manuals/Epid/CD%20Manual/Chapter%201%20-%20CDC/COVID19-self-isolation-post-testing.pdf
http://www.bccdc.ca/resource-gallery/Documents/Guidelines%20and%20Forms/Guidelines%20and%20Manuals/Epid/CD%20Manual/Chapter%201%20-%20CDC/COVID19-self-isolation-post-testing.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/people/Correlieu-Secondary-School/100057637201475/
https://www.facebook.com/schooldistrict28
https://www.facebook.com/SD28Transportation

